Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting

March 5, 2012

1:00-1:55 p.m., BI-104

Priorities for the year:

Projects supported by the Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center; Continue the Scherba Lecture Series; Bring the UC Water Archives to CSUSB; Open the observatory. Bring the UC Water Archives to CSUSB; Expand development activities working on short-term 50th anniversary campaign.

Projects to be worked on by the Council of Chairs:

Department chair involvement in the dean search; Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants; Make plans for CNS Museum; Continue to increase international exchanges; Develop one or more development projects from each department.
1. Approval of minutes for February 20, 2012 – Approved as amended.
2. Announcement by Chairs

a. Paul – Physics has scheduled three campus interviews beginning tomorrow and finishing up next week.
b. Terry - In Kinesiology's faculty search, the first candidate declined the offer of employment, and the second candidate would like to wait until the end of the month to decide. Terry will be discussing options with the recruiting committee this week.
c. Dwight– The Nursing Department received approval to offer two faculty positions.
d. Ted – Dan Fahey is retiring September 1st.
e. Brett – There was a successful MASS reception last Friday in the CS building.
3. Announcements from Administration

a. CSUSLO – Dave reported on his visit to Chemistry at SLO - Each new faculty member is provided commencement regalia as part of start-up package.
b. Enrollments – The University expects an increase the number of incoming freshmen by 150 over this year and fewer transfer students than in the Fall 2011.
c. Budget cuts – The University is anticipating an $8 million cut if the November tax initiatives do not pass. They are already looking at possible ways to address the cut. We are also looking at a 3% reduction in enrollments with a -2% to 5% range in enrollment targets.  No further increase in tuition is proposed if the November ballot propositions are voted down.  
d. Vital Technology Student Fee Proposal – The deadline for proposal submission is March 6, 2012.
e. Evans Travel Funds - Jeff Thompson sent out an email regarding this for interested faculty.
f. Comprehensive Laboratory Safety Certification Training – Staff training is available for those who are interested. To attend the training, call Environmental Health and Safety.
4. Action Items

a. Priorities for the year – The Dean reviewed the progress of the College’s priorities listed above and a discussion followed.  

b. Murillo Family Observatory Open House – An open house has been scheduled for Friday, March 16, 2012 from 7:00-10:00 p.m.
c. Transfer Day 2012 discussion– The dean asked if the chairs had any comments or suggestions for the transfer day that just occurred. The chairs did not have any suggestions; however, they brought up concerns regarding SOAR. Several chairs commented that the SOAR date added last minute was a disaster because most classes were closed.  They would like to know the upcoming SOAR dates as soon as possible for planning purposes.  A SFR of no more that 10-1 was suggested, and that faculty be compensated for their participation in the SOAR program
d. Peer Advising Coordinator – Interviews are being scheduled for the Peer Advisor position this week.
e. Equipment list/Lottery funds – The dean suggested that the departments get their orders placed ASAP for the approved items.
f. SB 1440 – Geology was the unarticulated CNS program discussed in the previous CNS meeting. After reviewing their program for a possible degree articulation with the SB 1440 guidelines, they determined that the degree would be “Science Lite.”
g. Safety/Emergency System/Floor-Building Monitors - The dean recommended that everyone read the email that was sent out by Tony Simpson regarding the Nov. 3th incident in Jack Brown Hall. It has several good recommendations in case of an emergency in the future.
h. Dual degree programs – The University will no longer participate in dual degree programs. A discussion followed.
5. Scheduling – George
a. Spring – George handed out the enrollment data. The University is at 92% of target, and the College is at 99.9%. He also mentioned that the FTES for each department were listed with the enrollment data.
b. Summer –Priority registration begins on May 7th. The attachment shows targets for the summer which are the actual FTES from last summer.
c. Fall 2012 – All rooms will be available to the entire campus as of Monday. George suggested that any departments having difficulty finding a room to contact him directly for assistance.
6. Scheduling 2012-13 AY

7. 2012-13 Target estimates and discussion (attachment) – The dean discussed an attachment which showed anticipated targets for next year including a slight increase. He went over line 28 on the attachment which shows the percentage of the proposed targets for next year broken down by quarters. Line 30 shows the target percentages that the provost is proposing for the next AY. A discussion followed. 

8. Department RPT Guidelines attachment) – The dean reminded the departments to continue to work on drafts with their faculty.
